
  VILLAGE OF LAKEVIEW COUNCIL MEETING
SEPTEMBER 6TH, 2016
	President of Council Frank Dietz called the meeting to order and led Council in the Pledge of Allegiance.  The roll call was read and all members were present.    
	The minutes of the last meeting were approved as written. A motion was made by John Hayman to pay the bills and seconded by Dennis Harford.  All voted yes and the motion passed.
	Fire Chief Norm Spring was absent due to attending the county-wide fire meeting.   
Village Administrator Pat Parish reported that we are waiting on the attorney to give us a closing date on the property acquisition from DP&L.  A letter was received from the Logan County Commissioners about the property the Village wants to acquire and they are willing to deed it to the Village.  They ask to have our Solicitor prepare the necessary documents for this to be accomplished.  Pat also reported that he had received a letter from ComStor about the property located at 210 North Main Street.  These two parcels of land need to be listed on our zoning map as business use  and currently they are not.  There will need to be a zoning appeals meeting arranged for this to be done.  He reported that the fire house is now 88% complete and they are three weeks ahead of schedule.  The railroad property right of way will be starting later this week as the tile has been delivered.  Pat also informed Council that the Mayor of Russells Point received word back from the EPA.  So the next step is set up a meeting with Russell’s Point for a committee to work out all the details and bring back their recommendation to Council.  Lakeview’s two representatives on the Committee will be John Hayman and Frank Dietz.  The Fiscal Officer will work on setting up a committee meeting.  Pat attended a Disaster Mitigation meeting on August 31st and shared information from the meeting with Council.  Pat asked Council what their wishes were regarding the renewal of Efficiency Smart contract which is coming due in October.  It costs the Village $14,304 per year and Pat thinks it is a good program considering we get rebates and they give away bulbs to our utility customers a couple of times a year.  There was a motion made by Dennis Harford to renew the three year contract with Efficiency Smart and a second made by Jacqueline Shoffner.  All voted yes and the motion passed. He also invited everyone to the Hydro meeting on October 18th in St. Mary’s, West Virginia.
Mr. Thomas Hendel was present and introduced himself as the acting finance committee chairman for the EMS and wanted to know if everyone could attend the joint meeting with the EMS Board on September 21st at 6:30 p.m. at the Russells Point Village Building.  This special meeting is being called to adopt a new set of By-Laws and each of the four entities must approve these by-laws before the EMS Board can adopt them.  He explained why it is necessary to have a quorum at the meeting. John Hayman, Dennis Harford, Jacqueline Shoffner, and Eric Barhorst all stated they would definitely be present.  Mr. Dietz will not be able to attend.  
The Mayor joined the meeting and stated that he would like to move the time of the next regular meeting up a half hour and start the meeting at 7:00 p.m. so there would be time to discuss the proposed by-laws of the EMS.  All agreed and the Fiscal Officer was directed to put a legal notice in the paper for the change of time for the next meeting and a notice for the special meeting on September 21st.  
The Mayor then read Resolution 2016-14 approving ODOT to develop bicycle routes across Ohio and declaring an emergency.  A motion was made by Dennis Harford to approve Resolution 2016-14 and a second to the motion was made by Jacqueline Shoffner.  All voted yes and the motion passed.  
The Fiscal Officer asked Council about whether they felt our council minutes should be sent to the newspaper before they are approved. Discussion ensued.  A motion was made by Frank Dietz to not make the minutes public until after they had been approved by Council.  Jacqueline Shoffner seconded the motion.  All voted yes and the motion passed.
The Fiscal Officer then asked for Council to approve all utility adjustments that had been made in the month of August which she had a copy of and reviewed with Council.  After discussion, Frank Dietz made a motion to approve the utility adjustments and John Hayman seconded the motion.  All voted yes and the motion passed.
Eric Barhorst asked why the Village was not getting fine money from traffic violations made by the Sheriff’s Department in our Village.  The Fiscal Officer stated the officers are not citing the defendants under the Village Code Section for the traffic citations.  The destination for the fine money is all geared by what section code the law enforcement uses to cite the defendant.  She will look into this and report back to Council.
Frank Dietz announced he will be gone on the 19th and the 21st and will not be in attendance at either meeting.
Terry Brentlinger asked if the Park Manager had turned in a copy of his BWC policy and the fiscal officer said she had not seen it yet.
Eric Barhorst inquired if our council meeting’s agenda could be made public before the meeting.  Discussion ensued and it was decided it would not be made public as it changes right up to the meeting time.
It was announced that Indian Lake Dredge Day would be September 16, 2016, at 11:30 a.m. at the Multipurpose Building next to the commissary at the Indian Lake State Park Campground.  All are invited.  RSVP’s need to be in by 08/31/16.
	A motion was made to adjourn by John Hayman and seconded by Jacqueline Shoffner.  All voted yes and the meeting adjourned.
	The next meeting will be September 19th, 2016 at 7:00 p.m. in Council Chambers.  Note the meeting time has been moved up to 7:00 p.m. for time to discuss the final draft of the EMS by-laws.
							Respectfully submitted,
																			__________________________							Rebecca Larrabee, Fiscal Officer 


___________________________
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